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It is unclear to CRASH as to why this retrospective application has been reopened for comment - we cannot
see any new designs or location plans. It is also unclear what the status is for the pergola given Camden's
disappointing approval of 2024/1174/P at 80 Greencroft Gardens which would seem to not show the pergola
and be being constructed partly where it currently is. If the applicants are seeking to relocate the pergola to the
rear of the garden CRASH continues to object to this pergola. It is not a pergola by any stretch of a dictionary
definition - it is an unsightly outbuilding and is not in keeping with the conservation area and does not preserve
or enhance the area. If moved to the rear of the garden or further into it it will be visually intrusive to even more
properties and noise and light pollution will travel even further from the location - in addition the added light
pollution from the "garden bridge" and structures approved in 2024/1174/P. As such CRASH trusts that
Camden will refuse the retrospective application.
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CRASH
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CRASH (Combined Residents' Associations of South Hampstead) objected to the installation of this shed
(without planning consent) back in November 2022 and sees no reason to withdraw its objection. Indeed, it is
criminal that this ugly structure, as amply illustrated by photographs submitted to the Council, has been
permitted to remain in situ for years. The structure is not - and never will be - a pergola. It is a shed, and an
ugly shed at that. The Council is urged to have the shed removed without further delay.
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Neela Ebbett

05/10/2024 11:35:55 OBJ

Installation of pergola to rear garden (retrospective)

Re: Flat 2, 80 Greencroft Gardens.

Application Number: 2022/4478/P

| wish to appeal against the retrospective register of ‘pergola’ at the above address

The ‘pergola’ has at 4 sides and a roof, it is very large, and is appears to be made of a black metal or similar.
It is a complete eyesore.

It is definitely not in keeping with the other gardens in the South Hampstead Conservation area.

In addition, it does meet the definition of a pergola nor is it being used as a pergola. The occupants are using
the structure as an additional living area, and there is furniture inside.

It is use both during the day and at night. After dark the structure is lit up and the occupants appear to be
using heating to keep themselves warm (see 2-bar heater in night time picture). They are also noisy.

| have some pictures taken from my flat which | would like the planning officer to see.

| would like the box to be removed completely because in no sense is it in anyway a ‘pergola’.
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